
   June 10, 2013                       Unit 201 Board Meeting 
 
The meeting was called to order by Past-President Sally Blewett.  Board members in 
attendance were E.W. Sweeney, Dave Becker, Arline Meyers, Jerry Heckman, Nixie 
Lynch, Carolyn Worsham, Dolores Belton, Linda Briggs, Martha Oliver, Kris Cherry, 
and Patsy Pierce.  Not in attendance was Liz Mackenzie.  An election of officers was held 
and the new Board President is Dave Becker.  Serving as Vice-President will be Carolyn 
Worsham.  Kris Cherry and E. W. Sweeney will serve as Secretary and Assistant 
Secretary.  Executive Secretary, John Smalley, gave the financial report for the months of 
April and May.  Notice was taken that more games were played in the month of May in 
the history of the Bridge Studio.  Dolores moved to accept the financial report and the 
motion passed. The report will be sent for audit.   Thank you to Jerry Heckman for 
auditing the books.  Sally moved and Dolores seconded to accept the minutes from the 
April 8 meeting.  The motion passed.  
      Carolyn Worsham gave a report on the upcoming Longest Day scheduled for June 21.  
Volunteers are still needed to help.  Dave reported that plans for the Silent Auction as 
part of that day are going well.  
      Arline Meyers reported that the city representative is coming today to see about the 
parking lot.  Dave reported that the Board is still looking into bids on the parking lot 
repair.  Discussion will be continued at the next meeting.  
      Arline reported on the 90+ Party.  The special game to honor these bridge players is 
scheduled for Saturday, July 20, 2013.  Edwina Landrum and Marion Jones will be 
helping with the food.  Dave appointed a committee (Jerry, Linda, and Kris) to also help 
with the party.  We have 9 honorees so far:  Emmy Ferguson, Martha Bookman, Mary 
Lou Terry, Connor Smith, Tom Engelking, Rudy Williams, Marvin Park, Violet Branch, 
and Neldia Reeves.   
 
New Business 
     There was a discussion about needing to clean out the gutters and getting the building 
spray washed.  Dave appointed Jerry to look into finding a maintenance person to take 
care of up-keep around the building.  There was a discussion about having a timing clock 
to be used in games.  Dave appointed E.W. to look into the prices of clocks.  There was a 
discussion about having the scoring screen mounted on a wall.  The item was tabled until 
the next meeting. 
 
The 499’er Tournament will be August 23-25. 
The Fall Tournament will be September 19-22. 
The next Board meeting will be August 12, 2013 at 12:00 p.m. 
 
E.W. moved to adjourn the meeting.   
The meeting was adjourned.     
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kris Cherry, Secretary          
 


